Mr. Carlos E. Hobbs, Sports Editor, Topeka State Journal, Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Carlos:

We do not broadcast any of our home games. The game at Iowa State will be broadcast, and also our game with Creighton at Omaha on March 4. But the broadcasting here has been discontinued because the evening hours are the most profitable, financially speaking, for the broadcasting companies.

Jack Gardner last year had an arrangement whereby the games were transcribed and then an hour later were re-broadcast over WIBW.

Ronnie Ashburn did this for us over WREN about five years ago, but when he left town WREN discontinued it. My, how time flies!

My sincere desire certainly would be to give Alf Landon anything that we can in a sports way. I will see that Chuck Elliott, our sports publicity man, checks on the broadcasts and gives you all the information he can.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH